## A FEW FACTS

What did these two years hold for our club and club members? Two resignations and one new member; lots of new information; always good food and drink; many events to attend – some new, some old; many types of meetings; lots of camaraderie and good fun; many awards; and new experiences.

We had seven speakers from outside the club.

We enjoyed touring members' gardens, which is fun and educational.

We volunteered at Arbor House and our six on-going projects.

We celebrated retirements or special birthdays and attended special floral or environmental events.

We attended the District 1 fund-raiser and went to their board, business, awards and Presidents' and NCAGC, Inc. meetings; and, not to be forgotten the big NCAGC convention.

We began our 2009/10 year with \$1,344.97 and ended it with \$1,753.83.

We began 2010/11 with \$1,753.83 and ended it with \$1,189.44.

We donated \$50 to each of the following (\$500 total for the two years):

NCAGC:

Friendship Garden

Scholarship Fund

Fern Valley

Save the Bay Foundation

World Garden

(We also donated to the NCACG  $82^{nd}$  National Convention - sold coupon books and bought an ad and donated jewelry for their sale.)

We raised money through our plant sales and our purchase of bulbs and/or plants. (Sorry, the detail wasn't totally available.)

We sent out 27 birthday/sympathy/get-well/thinking-of-you cards in 09/10 for \$38.88 and 31 cards and 3 plants/arrangements in 10/11 for \$67.15.

We won PG County Beautification awards for our own gardens, (with one member awarded Professional Yard of the Year), as well as for our Holloway Park Entrance project.

We received many awards from District and the NCAGC, Inc. (15 for 2009/10 and 14 for 2010/11.)

We were busy!!!!